
 

  

22 January 2020 

 

RE:  St Paul’s Year 3-6 Inter-House Swimming Carnival Information 

Dear Parents and Caregivers of Year 3 – 6 Students 

The annual St Paul’s Year 3-6 Inter-House Swimming Carnival is NEXT WEEK on the sporting agenda and 

is a compulsory carnival day for all Year 3-6 students. 

DATE:  Week 1, Friday 31 January 2020. Carnival approximately commencing by 9:30am, concluding by 

2:30pm. 

VENUE:  Caboolture Pool and Fitness Centre, 198 King Street, Caboolture. 

COST:  All costs are being funded by St Paul’s Lutheran Primary School. 

NOMINATIONS:  Please take the time to discuss with your child, the events that he/she is willing and able 

to compete in at the St Paul’s Inter-House Swimming Carnival this year. We encourage participation in 

at least one event by all able students. Students can nominate to swim on the day in ONLY 1 distance 

for each stroke, keeping in mind they will be competing in accordance to their age group NOT their 

year level. 

PROGRAM:  The carnival will begin with the kick board races, for those students who do not wish to 

participate in 25m or 50m stroke events.  Followed by the 50m events, 25m events and relays. Please 

see program attached. 

Please note, ONLY 50 meter events score points towards the age championship and potentially qualify 

your child to attend the District and Inter-Lutheran Swimming Carnivals held in Week 3.  

TRANSPORT: Buses have been booked to take students to and from the venue, there is no cost for 

students to catch the bus. Students must be at school by the normal time of 8:30am for roll marking and 

announcements, departing by bus at 9:00am, returning to school by 2:45pm. It is requested that you 

don’t drop your children at the pool. For those students who usually catch the bus home on Friday, it is 

suggested private transport be arranged for this carnival afternoon. 

WHAT TO WEAR: Sports uniform to be worn to and from the venue and when not swimming. Swimmers 

(preferably worn under uniform), school hat & white sports shoes.  

 

WHAT TO BRING: Please bring house coloured swimming cap (provided from previous school year- new 

students and Year 3’s to be provided with a cap), goggles (if required), towel, sunscreen, a sufficient 

amount of water, packed morning tea & lunch, spare plastic bag for wet togs. Please name all items 

clearly.   

 

Permission to attend the Year 3-6 Inter House Swimming Carnival is only available electronically via 

Parent Lounge and is due by Wednesday 29 January 2020.  Parent Lounge can be accessed on the 

school website and the school app.  You will require your login details to access Parent Lounge.  Please 

enquire at the School Office if you don’t know these details.  

 

If you require any more information or if any care giver is able to offer their assistance throughout the 

day, please make contact with Jess jgall@stpaulslps.qld.edu.au , it would be very much appreciated!  

 

Kind regards 

 

Mrs Jessica Schneider 

PE Teacher & Sport Coordinator   
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